
Thornhill Historical Society

July 18, 2023

To the Members of Heritage Vaughan

Re: Item 4.1 Proposed Designation under Part IV of the Ontario Heritage Act of 141 Centre

Street, Adjacent to the Thornhill Heritage Conservation District

The Thornhill Historical Society is extremely supportive of the designation of 141 Centre

Street in accordance with Part IV, Section 29 of the Ontario Heritage Act. We agree with the

staff recommendation that Council approve the proposed designation of the property

municipally known as

141 Centre Street located on the south side of Centre Street and west of Yonge Street.

The 2-storey, rough clad stucco Georgian house was built in circa 1837. This property is a

significant heritage asset because it meets the criteria set out under OHA Regulation 9/06

for physical, associative and contextual cultural heritage value.

We thank Heritage Vaughan staff for bringing this important recommendation forward.

Thank you,

Adam Birrell
President,
Thornhill Historical Society
www.thornhillhistoric.org
Facebook: facebook.com/ThornhillHistoricalSociety
YouTube: youtube.com/channel/UCPLCMyqfPVr1sMUAWqOpgfQ
Instagram: https://www.instagram.com/thornhillhistoricalsociety/
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